
Cochrane-Fountain City School District        
Contract negotiations committee Meeting 
June 22, 2020 
 
Call to Order:  The contract negotiations committee met in closed session to discuss 
Superintendent contract negotiations on Monday, June 22, 2020 at 9:35 a.m. with the 
following committee members present via Zoom. 
 

Closed Session:  Kalene Engel made a motion to go into closed session to pursuant to 
Wis. Stat. 198.5 (1)(c) for the purpose of discussion of employment status of district 
employees over which the school board exercises jurisdiction including discussion and 
negotiation of Superintendent Contract beginning July 1, 2020.  Larry Cyrus seconded 
the motion. Roll call: Kalene (yes), Larry (yes), Rita (yes).  Discussion held in closed 
session with chosen candidate regarding contract. 
 
Reconvene in Open Session to Announce Decisions from Closed Session:  Kalene 
moved to go into open session; Larry seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.   
 
Rita reported that the committee reached agreement with Dr. Jo-Ellen Fairbanks on 
agreed contract language, salary and benefits for a two-year contract, subject to full 
board approval.  
 
Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn by Larry, seconded by Kalene. No discussion. Motion 
passed 3-0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:53 p.m.   
 
 


